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President’s Report

for the year ended 31 March 2011 

During the year The Foundation made the following grants:

General Grants:
1. Ms Danielle Aberdein  “A lymphoproliferative disease in Manx cats with similarities to autoimmune lymphoproliferative syndrome (ALPS) in people”  ($8,400.00)

2. Dr Els Acke  “ProSpecT ELISA Campylobacter spp. Detection”  ($6,000.00)

3. Dr Emma Bermingham  “Felis catus: a novel model for investigating the food-microbe-host interaction during obesity”  ($10,000.00)

4. Dr Louise Brough  “Iodine and Selenium intake of pregnant and lactating women in Manawatu”  ($10,000.00)

5. Dr Keren Dittmer  “Drug induced read-through of the premature stop codon in Corridale Sheep”  ($10,080.00)

6. Dr Laryssa Howe  “Prevalence of Toxoplasma in meat”  ($7,614.00)

7. Dr Christopher Jones  “Preparation of anaesthetic machines for malignant hyperthermia susceptible patients”  ($7,050.00)

8. Dr Jasna Rakonlac  “Sensitising Klebsiella to antibiotics”  ($9,935.00)

AM & GL Wilson Grants:

1. Dr Mark McCann  “How do microRNAs influence prostate health?”  ($12,000.00)

2. Mr Blake Perry  “Effects of the dive reflex and heat stress on orthostatic tolerance in humans”  ($4,750.00)

3. Dr Anna Ranta  “MidCentral Electronic Decision Support Stoke Study”  ($22,675.00)

4. Dr Kathryn Stowell  “Differential gene expression in chemotherapy for colon cancer”  ($20,000.00)

Summer Scholarships:

Miss Courtney Meredith  “Anti-cancer effects of Eleic Acid in the regulation of p53 tumour suppressor”  ($6,000.00)

The Foundation is proud to note the greater number of projects presented suitable for funding and the total disbursement of $134,504.00 being up substantially on that in previous years.

The adverse international conditions affecting financial markets have been less marked in their effects on The Foundation’s portfolio than might have been expected, such that overall The Foundation is able to record just a small reduction of $5,821 in its net Trust Funds which stand at $2,230,016.00.

The Foundation is content with its investment and stewardship strategies.

The Duncan Trust has approached The Foundation with a wish to support research into Neuromuscular Disease. It is hoped that a Doctoral Scholarship will result.

The Foundation is grateful to all those who serve it as Trustees and records its satisfaction with secretariat functions provided by Naylor Lawrence Associates and financial advice provided by Guardian Trust.

It is planned to reactivate the process of recognizing those who have given admirable service to The Foundation by granting them Honorary Life Membership of The Foundation.
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President
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